
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 
Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 

 

G race and Peace be with you from our risen Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Alleluia! 
Amen. 

 
We have come through the Easter Season, celebrated Pentecost and Trinity Sunday, and 
now move into what we generally refer to as “Ordinary Time.” These are Sundays focused on the teachings 
of Jesus, challenging us to grow in our faith and life applications. All of this has enhanced our excitement as 
we move ahead out of the darkness of the past 15 months with the pandemic. To even have a morsel of in-
person worship with Eucharist has restored life and vigor for many. It’s just good to be able to see one 
another and be with one another in limited though with hopeful and expanding ways. 
 

As we are seeing diminishing statistics with the COVID pandemic and a growth in optimism and hope for the 
days ahead, many will be taking advantage of the summer months to get away and experience life more 
fully once again. Our summer here at the cathedral will continue to seek progress with the renovation of the 
cathedral space as we anticipate completion in August. Our joy and enthusiasm continues as we move 
through our “Taking Our Pulse” survey during this month of June; with our staff and Vestry reading and 
discussing the book “Love First” as a vital approach to our worship, programs and education directions; as 
we plan Phase 2 of our Capital Campaign (“Faith Like A River”); and as we begin to schedule a reopening of 
the cathedral with a rededication of the space, special Services of thanksgiving, and organ recitals/
dedications.  
 

Joy, excitement, and hope is manifested abundantly around us, and we as a community have a great deal for 
which to be thankful. Most of all we are thankful for your faithfulness, prayers and support, and continued 
patience and kindness through these many, many months. May God’s blessings continue to rain down on us. 
 
With gratitude and great blessings, 

Father William+ 
 

PS. A reminder that renovation photographs are a weekly part of the Trinity Facebook Page recordings of 
Thursdays: “Tell Us What’s Happenin’: Q & A with Father William.” 
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From Canon Ruth  

Some thoughts on Memorial Day 

As you read this we have just celebrated Memorial Day, which when I was a child was always celebrated on May 

30.  Now it’s the last Monday of May, presumably, I think, so that we can have a three-day 

weekend.  The holiday was first known as Decoration Day, and was created for families to 

remember their Civil War dead.  My family had no Civil War dead since our forebears had 

immigrated after the 1860s, nevertheless we observed “Decoration Day,” as my grand-

mother Hanusa continued to call it, with a family ritual which we never missed.  Grandma 

had enormous peony bushes in her yard.  The flowers were enormous too, and each year 

on Decoration Day, she would cut vast quantities of the blooms, put them in water-filled 

Mason jars, pack them carefully in a cardboard box and load them in the back of a family 

pick-up.  Then several generations of Hanusas would drive to Walnut Hill Cemetery and 

place a jar of peonies at the gravesite of each of our family members, even though none of them had died in any 

military conflict.  Most of those folks had died before I was born, but I remember those trips as we honored and 

remembered those who had gone before us. 

I miss that tradition.  Nowadays, not only has the day changed, but so has the focus.  Somewhere along the line 

Memorial Day has become a second Veterans’ Day.  Now, I’m not anti-military (my two sons have served) nor am 

I unpatriotic, but why have two Veterans’ Days each year?   Especially since it means that we no longer take a 

day to honor and remember our familial loved ones who have died.  Maybe it’s because, with more cremations, 

there are fewer graves where jars of flowers can be placed.  I don’t know, but I have a sneaking suspicion that it’s 

because many Americans have turned aside from tending to their grief. 

My years of hospice chaplaincy and bereavement work taught me how quickly many modern Americans want to 

move on from their grief, clean out the belongings, get over it, return to normal.  It doesn’t work so well.  Close 

family and friends who have shared our lives with us will never be forgotten by us; the grief never truly goes 

away, even though over time it hurts less.  Genuine engagement with the grief process takes time and eventually 

yields a sense of acceptance, peace and the awareness that everything in life is just for a little while.  We need to 

remember those who have died in our lifetime, but also those who lived and died long before, for all of them are 

family.  We need to remember their contributions to our lives, just as we hope to be remembered by those who 

come after us.  

Canon Ruth+  
775-721-2669 

Cathedral Renovation Progresses 

We are beginning to have a sense of how the cathedral space will look when the reno-

vation project is completed. Painting of the interior is nearing completion, tile flooring is 

being installed in the “back of the house” area, and new lighting fixtures are in place. 

We anticipate the new tile flooring in the Nave will begin next week. In about two and 

one-half months the project will be finished and the reinstallation of the cathedral pipe 

organ will begin. Plans for returning to worship in the cathedral building are now 

starting. 
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Music Notes from Dr. Gordon Pilgrim Visits 

It was a joy to finally be present in worship last week for Trinity Sunday. Hearing the responses of the congregation 

and feeling the energy in the room was wonderful! The experience of being together is so moving that I can’t help but 

think of the gospel hymn which states, “Blessed assurance Jesus is mine, oh what a foretaste of glory divine”.  If you 

think we are experiencing bliss now after such long separation, imagine how wonderful the reunions will be in heaven, 

when we get to see family and friends that we hold so dear in our hearts; when we meet the hosts of Saints who’ve 

made the journey of faith before us. It will be glorious!  

If you haven't had a chance to view the Trinity Sunday Concert, it is available on our website under the “Music” tab. I 

am blessed by the members of the St. Cecilia Choir who worked very hard the past month to prepare and record selec-

tions. Also, I’m especially grateful for the Dean’s support of this collaboration with other Trinity Cathedrals in the Unit-

ed States.  

There are several people I need to thank for the success of the past few weeks. First, I’d like to offer thanks to Howard 

Bennett who subbed for two Sundays in May, while I completed vaccinations. Second, thanks to Larry Kirk, who got the 

sound system in the Parish Hall in good working order for in-person worship. Third, thanks to Father William, the re-

opening committee, and the Vestry for all of their work helping us return in-person worship. Finally, huge thanks to Pat 

and Kirk Gardner for hosting a fabulous end of the season party for the St. Cecilia Choir.   

Gary  
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Sunday School Programs for 2021-2022 

Splash!  This is a faith formation program for children birth-3 years.  I would like to offer a young parent’s 

support group with this program.  If you are interested in attending, facilitating, or signing up 

your child, please contact me.   

 Godly Play:  This is a faith formation program for students ages 4 

   through 2nd grade.  It follows the Montessori teaching method. 

   

Connect:  This is a faith formation program for children in grades 3 through fifth.  Con-

nect will follow the “Love First” program developed by Colette Potts.  Each week, stu-

dents will explore scriptural and/or contemporary literature pertaining to loving self, lov-

ing neighbor, and loving God.  This program is designed for children to understand our 

purpose for gathering.   

 
….A Message from the Kid’s Corner…. 

Thank You! 

 I thank God for all Sunday school teachers, staff, families, and students for your support this year.  I 

thank you for your faith in me and for all the blessings and talents 

you have shared throughout the year.  May the Holy Spirit contin-

ue to enlighten and empower us to use our gifts to nurture one 

another as we grow in the call to love God and our neighbors as 

ourselves.  I pray that all of you will have a fun-filled and safe sum-

mer! 

Important: Registration for Sunday School and Youth Programs 

Enclosed (on the next page) is a registration form.  Please take the time to complete the form and return it 

to me by August 1st.  You can simply cut out the page and return the completed form by email or snail mail 

to Judy Landis/Trinity Cathedral/ PO Box 2246/Reno/NV/89505, education@trinityreno.org. This infor-

mation, in advance, will make it easier to order  materials.  It also helps teachers to get acquainted with 

your children.  

Judy Landis 
Christian Education Director and EYC Leader 

*Please fill out the next page to register your child(ren)  for Splash, Godly Play, Connect, and EYC.  

Thank you! 
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Sunday School Registration Form  Altar Flowers 

2021-2022 Trinity Cathedral Sunday School Registration 

Please complete this form for ALL children you wish to enroll in Sunday School from preschool 
through high school and email it back to education@trinityreno.org or mail it to attn: Judy Landis, 
P.O. Box 2246, Reno, NV 89509 

 

Family Last Name: ________________________________________ 

Father’s First Name:________________________Mother’s First Name:________________________ 

Address:___________________________________________________________________________ 

Email and Phone:____________________________________________________________________ 

First Child’s preferred name: _____________________ preferred pronouns: _____________ 

Birth Date:_____________School grade: ______List Any Allergies:____________________________ 

I’d describe my child as ____________________________________________________ ___. 

Second Child’s preferred name: _____________________ preferred pronouns: _________________ 

Birth Date:_____________School grade: ______List Any Allergies:________________________     

I’d describe my child as ____________________________________________________ ___. 

Third Child’s preferred name: _____________________ preferred pronouns: ___________________ 

Birth Date:_____________School grade: ______List Any Allergies:____________________________     

I’d describe my child as ____________________________________________________ ___. 

(Additional Children can be listed on an attached page or the back of this form) 

I can volunteer occasionally in Sunday School: Yes____No____ 

I give permission for my child(ren) to be photographed for publicity or newsletter purposes: 
Yes_____No_____ 
 

 

____________________________________________________________  

Parent Signature 

       ALTAR FLOWERS    

Throughout the summer months as we continue to worship with limited seating 

in the Parish Hall and live-stream our Service through our YouTube platform, we 

have an open calendar for sponsorship of altar flowers. Please call the office to 

make arrangements for hosting altar flowers in honor or memory of loved ones or 

milestones in your individual or family lives. $50 per vase is the contribution. Two 

vases are available each Sunday.  

———————————————————————————————————————————————————————-———–————————

———————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————-
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Social and Ministry Groups Current Day by Day 

 
 
 

DATE:        Saturday, June 12th 

TIME:        8:00 AM Breakfast 

PLACE:      Gold n' Silver (4th and Vine) 
 
 

DATE:       Saturday, June 26th 

TIME:        11:30 AM Pizza lunch 

PLACE:       Fred Fowler’s Condo (Bring your own drink 

and some dessert to share) 
 

Please reply if you plan to attend. Thank you. WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A PART OF THE 
CIRCLE OF FRIENDS?  

Circle of Friends is a group of about ten people who 
commit to daily check-in phone calls with each oth-
er. This is how it works: You are given one name to 
call. You call this person, usually in the morning, but 
anytime is okay, to check in on them--how they are, 

what’s going on for the day, etc. If 
for some reason you can’t reach 
your person, there’s a system in 
place to do a further check. In 
turn, you also receive a phone call 
from someone who checks in with 

you. Every so often, the leader of the group switch-
es the names around, so you have a “new” person 
to call and you have a “new” person checking in 
with you.  

If you would like to join this group, contact  Dorothy 
Walrath, 775-829-0568 or walrath1@aol.com.  

 

 

DAILY DEVOTIONALS ARE STILL AVAILABLE! 

The current issue of Day by Day, for May, June, and July 
2021 is still here. If you would like a 
copy, please call the Parish office in ad-
vance to arrange a pick up or request to 
have it mailed to you.  

You may also pick up a copy in the Par-
ish Hall when you come for worship. 
They are placed on the entrance hall 
table.  

Molly Vatinel, 775-329-4279 

The Divinely Fine Women 
 

The DFW will be meeting on June 12th at La Cucina 
at 3600 Lakeside Drive at noon.  

Please RSVP to Liz before June 6th 
at 287-9642.  

Our group is open to all women of 
the church. Call Liz at 287-9642 to 
be put on our email list. We meet monthly, usually 
for lunch on a Saturday.  

A MESSAGE FROM THE 
CONTEMPLATIVE PRAYER GROUP 

 
 
 
 
 

M.C. Escher, Circle Limit with Butterflies, 1950 

"I do not know how it works, but when a group of like-minded 
people committed to the transformative process are together, 

the force of the energy is certainly up a number of decibels 
higher. You do not have to do anything but sit still, and let 

your mind be quiet. Know that God's word is spoken fully only 
in silence. Be still, and you will know, not by the knowledge of 
the mind, but by the knowledge of the heart, who God is and 

who you are." 

~ Thomas Keating ~ 

ST. PAUL’S FOOD PANTRY 
 

We are happy to announce that we 
will start receiving donations for the 
St. Paul Food Pantry, starting this 
Sunday, June 6th. There continues to 
be a great need for food and person-
al hygiene donations.  This Sunday 

the red barrels will be placed in the foyer of the Par-
ish Hall. Please bring your food items to worship ser-
vice and deposit them as you enter the hall. Your con-
tinued financial contributions are welcomed as well. 
Thank you in advance for whatever you are able to 
give.  It is very much appreciated. 
 

Marty and Burke Stancill 
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Social and Ministry Groups cont… Endowment Fund Report 

 

 The June Meeting of the Saint Hildegard Chapter of the Daughters of the King                                                       

will be a joint meeting with two other local Chapters.  St. Paul’s Episcopal Church in                                    

Sparks has invited the Reno and Carson City Daughters of the King to join their Chapter on Saturday, June 

5th at 10:00 AM. This is a meet and greet with our sister Chapters in Northern Nevada as we strive to know 

other Daughters in our area.  This becomes more important as we move towards unifying the DOK Order 

within the Diocese of Nevada.  Our goal is to assemble Nevada, which means having a DOK presence at the 

state level and to gain a vote at the National level at the Triennial meeting.  These are beginning steps to-

ward that goal. 

There will also be an installation of a new Daughter for the Sparks Chapter.  This will be a wonderful way to 

support our new Daughter and to get to know her as she enters the Order. 

Good News from the Endowment Fund of Trinity Episcopal Cathedral 

 The Trinity Endowment was established in 1999 to facilitate Christian steward-

ship amongst its congregation and friends and to promote Trinity’s mission, of pro-

claiming by work and example the good news of God and Christ, seeking and serving 

Christ in all persons and respecting the dignity of every human being.  
 

The board trustees met on April 12 and want to share the good news with the congre-

gation that the Endowment Fund has a net worth of $1,012,822! Congratulations to all 

who have donated to the Fund and to those people who have dedicated their time and talent to achieve this 

milestone. Additionally, the board trustees adopted Investment Objectives & Policies in January to guide the 

board going forward, implemented a change from Active Management of the Fund to a 100% Index Fund In-

vestment approach, and an asset allocation of 60% Equity to 40% Fixed Income which has resulted in im-

proved investment performance. 
 

Please consider giving your financial support to Trinity’s Endowment Fund this year; your donation ensures 

an enduring and bright future for Trinity Cathedral.  

 

The Endowment board trustees meet quarterly via Zoom. You are invited to attend the 3 p.m. meeting on 

Monday, July 12 via Zoom. Please contact Mimi@buenosgrill.com to receive an invite.   

 

If you had requested PLEDGE ENVELOPES—they are available in the Cathedral 

Office for pick up at your earliest convenience.  If you wish, you may let us know 

to have them in the Parish Hall for you to receive when you come to worship.  We 

appreciate your efforts to get your envelopes! 

mailto:Mimi@buenosgrill.com
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In-Person Worship Guidelines        Financial Reports 

 

                                    

      Protocols and Procedures for Worshipers 

 

 

 

 
 

We have joyously and gratefully experienced three Sundays now with our 11:00 AM in-person Eucharist. 

With our beginning guidelines of 40 person fully vaccinated, we did not have the full house anticipated. So as 

a result, we will move on into June with just the one Sunday Eucharist at 11:00 AM. There is not a need or 

outcry for multiple Services. 

We also gladly report that we are now loosening some of our guidelines as we continue to take reservations 

(reservations need to be made weekly!) to allow for attendance at worship with fully vaccinate adults. This 

also allows for families with vaccinated children over 12 years of age to attend. We will still follow protocols 

for seating to the front when entering and being dismissed starting from the rear. Socializing is reserved for 

when we are outdoors. We will accommodate a larger number of folks to be attending with at least 3 feet 

distancing with seating. 

With the desire to be singing our hymns and liturgy, we ask that masks continue to be worn. Since we are 

into the summer months and the choir is on hiatus, we will allow for a masked soloist or duet to enhance the 

Service.  

Let us continue to hold up one another in prayer, and with kindness and patience continue to support one 

another as we gradually make progress with a return to in-person worship and service. In due time, much of 

this transition process will be out of our way, and we’ll return to a beautifully renovated cathedral worship 

space. Quickly the time is arriving with new opportunities as well as numerous occasions to celebrate. Pres-

ently, we are most thankful for God’s guidance and for one another’s positivity through these past 18 

months and present time. 

We will live stream our 11:00 AM Service each Sunday through our website with the YouTube platform, and 

it will be posted to Facebook later that day.  

Thank you for your on-going  
financial support! 

  

 April  Year to Date 
   Actual  Budget Actual  Budget 

Income $48,543 $48,083 $268,419 $192,333 

Expenses $57,403 $60,704 $237,257 $243,817 

Net $(8,860)  $(12,621) $31,162 $(51,484) 



 

Page 9  

 

June 2021 Trinity  Times  

 Vestry Minutes Summary—May 18, 2021 

 The meeting was conducted by Zoom Meeting 

and opened with prayer at 6:05 PM followed by a 

reading of the Cathedral Mission Statement. Judy Lan-

dis, Trinity’s Christian Education Director and EYC Co-

ordinator, provided an in-depth review of Trinity’s 

children’s and youth education programs. She intro-

duced the “Love First” program that is an intergenera-

tional Christian education program. Vestry will be pro-

vided with copies of the “Love First” book to read and 

discuss at the next vestry meeting. The May meeting 

agenda and minutes of the April  20, 2021 Vestry 

meeting were approved.  

Financial Matters: Lindsay Campbell, Assistant Treas-

urer, reviewed the April 2021 financial reports. She 

reported that online giv-

ing has been positive, and 

more members are sign-

ing up to use the online 

system. Terry Cain, Junior 

Warden, reported the Faith Like a River Budget is pro-

ceeding as expected on schedule and on budget. He 

also presented a pledge analysis on both stewardship 

and the Faith Like a River funds indicating receipts re-

ceived are largely as expected and consistent with 

commitments. Most members who have historically 

pledged have made commitments this year, and there 

are a number of new pledging members. Pledge 

amounts are, on average, consistent with historical 

numbers, although some individual pledges have de-

creased or increased, respectively. Terry reported the 

Trinity Endowment Board concurred with the Vestry’s 

proposed revisions to the Trust Instrument. Vestry 

voted to approve the revised Trust Instrument as 

amended at the April meeting.  

Committee Reports: the Finance and Administration 

Committee minutes of the May 10 meeting were pre-

viously distributed to the Vestry. The committee will 

begin reviewing the operating budget at its June 

meeting. Vestry discussed the current status of the 

Paycheck Protection Program loan forgiveness applica-

tion. Terry Cain reported the Property Committee con-

tinues to research security systems for the campus. 

Vestry approved awarding contract for maintenance 

of fire systems on the Cathedral campus to Legacy Fire 

Systems. Jim Lamb, Senior Warden, provided an up-

date on the Cathedral building renovation. He com-

mented the scaffolding is fully removed and painting is 

near completion. Next steps include tile flooring instal-

lation and hanging of light fixtures. Renovation com-

pletion is estimated for August 11. Reinstallation of 

the pipe organ will begin the week of August 23. He 

commented there are contingency funds that may al-

low reconsideration of some aspects of the project 

that were removed during the project budgeting pro-

cess.  

Dean’s Report: Father William reported the first in-

person service held on May 16 went well with 37 pa-

rishioners in attendance. He noted that Howard Ben-

nett helped Saint Catherine’s Parish secure a reed or-

gan and installed the organ in their worship space. He 

also reported that Trinity’s St. Cecelia’s choir will be 

joining a number of other Trinity cathedral choirs 

across the country in a joint Sunday coral presentation 

celebrating Trinity Sunday.  

Old Business: Father William reported he is  waiting 

for a decision from the Orvis Foundation regarding 

Trinity’s grant request. Terry Cain reported on the Hol-

yCow! Consulting assessment tool and referenced the 

summary provided to Vestry. The assessment survey is 

scheduled for three weeks in June. A final report will 

be made to Vestry and the parish thereafter.  

New Business: Father William reported on various re-

quests for use of Trinity’s facilities by outside organiza-

tions. It was discussed that all groups must complete a 

facility use agreement and comply with any Covid 19 

precautions established by the Cathedral. Father Wil-

liam reported briefly on the diocesan Bishop candi-

dates’ selection process and the potential meeting op-

portunities during the candidate “walk-abouts.” Vestry 

discussed preliminary plans for the 2021-2022 stew-

ardship campaign process. Father William reported 

the website is nearing completion with a presentation 

to vestry during this month. The meeting adjourned at 

8:20 PM.  

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 22, 

2021 at 6 PM via Zoom. 
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June 2021 Trinity Calendar 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-2:00 PM Construction 
Meeting 
-4:00 PM Adult Forum* 

2 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM  Sack Lunch 
-1:30 PM Property 
Committee Meeting 

3 
-12:10 PM Noon Day 
Prayer, BCP*** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 

4 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 
101* 

5 
-8:00 AM Altar 
Guild Meets in 
Parish Hall  
-10 AM DOK Meet 

6 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM  Adult Fo-
rum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School *  
-11:00 AM Eucharist 
-12:30 PM EYC 

7 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

8 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-2:00 PM Construction 
Meeting 
-4:00 PM Adult Forum* 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 

9 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM  Sack Lunch 
 

10 
-12:10 PM Noon Day 
Prayer, BCP*** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
 

                      

11 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

12 
-8:00 AM ALOGM 

Breakfast 

-12:00 PM DFW 

Luncheon  

-3:00 PM Endow-

ment Meeting* 

13 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM  Adult Fo-
rum* 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 

 

14 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-2:00 PM FAC* 

15 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-2:00 PM Construction 
Meeting 
-4:00 PM Adult Forum* 
-4:00 PM  You  Are Not 
Alone Support Group* 
 
 

16 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

17 
-12:10 PM Noon Day 
Prayer, BCP*** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
 

18 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 
101* 

19 
 
 

20 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM  Adult Fo-
rum* 
-11:00 AM Eucharist 
 

Father’s Day 

21 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

22 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-2:00 PM Construction 
Meeting 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-6:00 PM Vestry* 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
 
 

23 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

24 
-12:10 PM Noon Day 
Prayer, BCP*** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
 

25 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

26 
 
-11:30 AM ALOGM 
Pizza Lunch 

27   
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:00 AM Adult Fo-
rum* 
-11:00 AM  Eucharist 
 

28 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

29 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-2:00 PM Construction 
Meeting 
-4:00 PM Adult Forum* 
 

30 
-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

   

       

     *Designates Zoom Meeting 
   **Designates Facebook and  YouTube
 ***Designates Facebook   
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We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last Sunday of 
the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

William Aldrich 

Carrie Allen 

Judy Anderson 

Claudine Bautista 

Gled Bautista 

Becky Block 

Mary Ann Boaz 

Candace Bortolin 

Fred Boyden 

Tod Brown 

Jerry Cathey 

Edna Coates 

Susan Cothren 

Ann Crase 

Julie Demler 

William Eaton 

Greg Ferro 

Ashten Ford 

Tim George 

Sharon Gibson-Cathey 

Janet Greenhaw 

Riley Heenan 

Katherine Holden 

Linda Hoover 

Alona Isip 

Wil Jarman 

Cooper Jones 

Kathryn Landreth 

Christina Lardner 

Ronald Lienau 

Makenzie Lukas 

Margaret McCall 

Sherry Morgan 

Jay Munger 

Jessica Olson 

Nicholas Prinsen 

Leigh Reynolds 

Alyson Rogina 

Ilyana Roscom 

Wayne Savage 

Bob Snavely 

Doug Stewart 

Patrick Thompson 

Dylan Towner 

Steve Towner 

Sally Turk 

Anthony Vail 

Vickie Wark 

Janice Williams 

Contact your Vestry: 
 

We want to hear from you! 
 Vestry member contact  

information can be found in the 
Trinity Directory 

 
Vestry:  Senior Warden: Jim Lamb  
      Junior Warden: Terry Cain 

Secretary:  Cleta Dillard 
 

At large: Jeannie Arps, Howard Bennett,  
 Lindsay Campbell, Gary Fuller, Brandon 

Harjer, Carolyn Hoffmann, Eloy Ituarte,  
 John Lilley, and Margaret Zuccarini 
 
Clerk & Legal Advisor:  Kait Flocchini 
Treasurer:          David Morgan 
Assistant Treasurer:    Lindsay Campbell 
 

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 

Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Canon for Parish Life: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
 

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priests: 
 The Revs. Julius Rogina and John Shoaf 

Elaine & Rob Bates 

Karen & Rich Bryan 

Jerry Cathey & Sharon Gibson-Cathey 

Dick & Rhonda Edwards 

Harvey & Nancy Fennell 

Sallie & Richard Frainier 

Tom & Aimee Giller 

George & Carole Hess 

Richard & Amy Celeste Jolly 

Brandon & Deby Kihorny 

Craig & Nancy Klose 

John & Gerrie Lilley 

Bruce & Patricia Mills 

David & Lynne Morgan 

Joseph & Mary Novello 

Fred & Helen Paganucci 

David & Mary Piser 

Daryl & Becky Riersgard 

Brian & Meghan Schiedel 

Mike & Jennifer Wilhelm 

Jim & Margaret Williams 

Doug & Gretchen Wolfe 


